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Waltham Conservation Commission

May 14, 2015

Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

Attendees: Chairman Bill Doyle, Brad Baker, Gerard Dufromont, Tali Gill-Austern, Philip Moser (arrived after first Prospectus at 7:04 p.m.), Daniel Keleher (arrived after third Prospectus at 7:09 p.m.)
Absent:  Maureen Fowler
Public Meeting
Prospectus Sign-off

· Atty. Joseph M. Connors, Jr.: 1100 Aft Winter Street
· Bret Francis appeared.  Construction of a nursing home.  Project will not contribute to the pollution of any body of water or waterway.  Mr. Dufromont asked if the Cambridge Water Shed has agreed to the project.  Mr. Francis was not sure.  Chairman Doyle stated that they will need a letter from Dave Kaplan of Cambridge Water Shed approving the project.  Chairman Doyle signed off on the paperwork.
Public Meeting
Prospectus Sign-off

· Atty. Philip McCourt: 135 Second Avenue

· Phil McCourt appeared.  Proposal of a 138-room hotel which requires a special permit.  

· Chairman Doyle signed off on the paperwork.

Public Meeting
Prospectus Sign-off

· Atty. Philip McCourt: 99 Third Avenue

· Phil McCourt appeared.  Fast food facility with two restaurants within the building that is currently under construction.  

· Chairman Doyle signed off on the paperwork.
Public Hearing (Continued from 4/23/2015)
Notice of Intent: DEP File # 316-689 (DEP comment: It appears the project does not meet the stormwater standards and cannot be approved as designed. The proponent must submit the stormwater checklist and calculations. All new impervious area must meet the stormwater standards fully. The property owner must sign the NOI application since they are not the applicant.)

Applicant: Windsor Property Management

Property Location: 976 Lexington Street

Project Type: Site Improvements
Motion to table until Mr. Poole arrived made by Mr. Gill-Austern, seconded by Mr. Baker.  

Motion passed.
Public Hearing (Continued from 4/23/2015)
Notice of Intent: DEP File # 316-694
Applicant: Brandeis University
Property Location: 415 South Street
Project Type: Renovation of Sherman Dining Hall
· Mr. Moser recused himself from hearing due to a conflict of interest.  He left the room for the duration of the discussions.

Alyssa Jacobs from Epsilon and Sean Donlon from SGH represented the applicant.  Reviewed the proposed modifications to the outlet structure (rather than the extensive underground detention system as part of the stormwater management) at site visit with City of Waltham Engineering and Conservation departments on April 28th.  Removed underground detention from plans per Engineering’s request.    Made small modification to culvert: changed from 30” to 28 ½” .BD: asked about Operation and 
Maintenance plan so that they don’t have to come in front of the Commission each year.  Yearly or bi-yearly maintenance plan.  Mr. Donlon stated the plan is itemized in Section 3.9 of the stormwater report.  
Chairman Doyle requested that a condition be placed that a detailed DEP form be completed whenever there is a clean-out performed indicating date, location and time.
Mr. Dufromont asked about the drain system leading from chapel that feeds into it with two channels.  Will that area also be cleaned out?  Take care of at end of drain there will be a metal plate.  Will it be like a basket?  Mr. Donlon stated there will be an orifice plate that will be attached. 

BD opened to the public.  No comments.

Motion to close public hearing made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Motion to issue a positive Order of Conditions allowing the project to move forward with the condition the applicant provides worksheets as described by Chairman Doyle for operation, maintenance and cleaning.  Motion so moved by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.

Mr. Moser returned to the room.

Public Hearing

Notice of Intent: DEP File # 316-695
Applicant: KW Development, LLC
Property Location:  135 Second Avenue
Project Type: Demolition of the existing 2-story warehouse building and the construction of a 138 room hotel.  Site development includes landscaping, parking lot, stormwater system and utility improvements.

Applicant Ara Aftandilian.  Steve Chouinard, civil engineer with Allen & Major, is project manager.  Steve: Current building will be raised.  Wetland is located behind property.  Proposing 138 room hotel with 138 parking spaces.  Parking would surround building.  Introducing new drainage system (currently, none exists).  Will use infiltration system capturing all of the roof run-off and as much of the parking lot run-off that they can get.  Reduced flow off site by 10 – 30%.  Proposing to fill 130 sq. ft. of wetlands and adding 450 sq. ft. of mitigated wetland.  Proposing wall along the edge directly adjacent to the wetland.  Added landscaping and trees along the buffer in both sides of the property.
Mr. Dufromont asked if they could reuse the water to use as an irrigation to the front.  Mr. Chouinard stated that they are not holding any water; eventually it infiltrates into the ground.

Mr. Chouinard noted they have prepared an Operation and Maintenance plan for the entire site.
Mr. Keleher asked by how much they are increasing the impervious area.  Mr. Chouinard replied it will be 31,000 sq. ft. of additional pavement.  They need to put back into the ground a minimum of 2,000 cu. ft. but they are putting back close to 24,000 cu.ft.  Mr. Gill-Austern asked if they have to have one parking space for each room. Mr. Aftandilian stated it is a City ordinance.  Chairman Doyle asked Mr. Chouinard to talk about the easements on the property. He also asked if the telephone pole be moved that is near the bio-retention area.  It’s in a bad location.  Mr. Chouinard stated that it serves another building at an outlet in bio retention area. They are moving another pole located in the replication area.  They are bringing in new water and sewer lines off of the street and putting them in the driveway so they are easy to access.  Chairman Doyle stated that they have a sewer line that runs through the wetland. He wanted to know if it is leaking.  Mr. Aftandilian replied they would love to do an I & I there.  Chairman Doyle will ask Steve Casazza re: an I & I in the wetland.  It runs through the wetlands and it has to be leaking.  You will want to run the project by Dave Kaplan of Cambridge Water Shed.
Site visit has been scheduled for Tuesday, May 19th at 3:30 p.m.
Motion to continue to next meeting made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.

Motion to take Windsor Village, 976 Lexington Street, off the table made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Chairman Doyle asked for an update from the last meeting.  Steve Poole represented the Applicant.  He stated they are proposing new parking and the issue that arose came from the DEP’s stormwater management comment.  What was discussed at last meeting and at the site visit was putting in two new infiltration systems. Overall in the project they had roughly 2200 sq. ft. of new pavement that they are widening the roadways.  These two systems can take up to almost 100% of the 100-year storm and store it and infiltrate it.  They have a stormwater report, checklist and calculations which will be forwarded to the Commission.  Mr. Baker asked if there is a rain barrel catchment system along the side of one of the buildings. Mr. Poole replied that they are going to build the area up with a retaining wall and put a series of cultech galleys in the back and pick up the downspouts from a building complex.  They are having erosion problems from the downspouts and this will solve some of the problems.  Mr Gill-Austern asked if the new curbing will also have some riprap and rubble behind the curbing.  Mr Baker asked how deep the gravel will go behind the curbing.  Mr. Poole stated it would go down 2 feet and it will be filled with coarse stone or gravel.  Chairman Doyle asked about the narrowest point between the water and the driveway, 
what is the horizontal distance?  Mr. Poole replied it is roughly 40 feet and is a 3:1 slope.  Chairman Doyle asked if there are any signs of erosion right now.  Mr. Poole replied not there, but further down and that is where they are going to build the road up and put in curbing.  Chairman Doyle asked if the Operation and Maintenance plan only pertains to this project. Mr. Poole responded that it applies for the entire site.  It incorporates all of the trench drains and catch basins on the site.
Chairman Doyle wants to close this out but wants to make sure the O and M plan covers everything they need forever. OK with letting this move forward. Would like to see one document, one set of reports every year.  Mr. Amoroso stated the catch basin reports have been sent to the Conservation office.  

Mr. Moser asked what material the retaining wall will be built out of. Mr. Poole replied they would be using 2,000-lb. heavy-duty concrete, gravity blocks.  
Chairman Doyle opened up the discussion to the public.  Mark Rudnick, 144 Hardy Pond Road, represented Hardy Pond Association.  Came to request the Commission add conditions to the project.
The Association is thinking about ways to protect and enhance the resource. Part of their future project will involve monitoring inputs and outflows from the pond.  The pond’s outflow is controlled by an outlet structure that is in poor condition and whose ends land on the Windsor Village property and on an abutter’s private property.  Does not believe the City has an easement to approach and maintain that structure (and they have never been denied by Windsor Village to do so).  The City mounted a depth gauge on the outlet structure a couple of years ago.  Mr. Rudnick would like to ask: 1 - The Windsor Village maintenance staff go out weekly to read the measurement of the water height above the spillway and e-mail/call the Hardy Pond Association with the measurement once a week.  

2 - When the City in interested in monitoring the inflows from the drainage system, the Association requests that Windsor Village cooperates with the City in allowing those monitoring devices be placed in all of the drainage systems for water quality monitoring.  The Association is not asking Windsor Village to pay for anything, just asking for their cooperation.  Mr. Amoroso will look into the requests and get back to Mr. Rudnick.  Commission would like to review the calculations and maintenance plan before the next meeting.
Motion to continue to next hearing made by Mr. Moser, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.
Mr. Keleher noted that the Commission’s Trust Fund has approximately $35K for purchasing land.  Suggested that it’s used to purchase an easement at Windsor Village.  Chairman Doyle will look into seeing what the proposal may look like and if money can be used for that.  
Commission Business
· Approval of meeting minutes 4/23/2015                                                                                                 Motion to approve minutes made by Mr. Moser, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Correspondence
· Bishop’s Forest – spray-washing decks with chemicals.  Mr. Moser will meet with Diane.  Julie give Phil Diane’s contact info.
Old Business  
Chairman Doyle
· No updates
Mr. Baker

· Signage – recent Brandeis graduate to help with tree signage.  Mr. Moser suggested Mr. Baker get in touch with Marc Rudnick who knows the former arborist for the City who would know if there are any former records of the trees in the City.
· Paine Estate trees - feels letter written to homeowner is too harsh.  Mr. Baker will revise the letter.  Chairman Doyle will approve and sign final copy.
Mr. Dufromont
· Beaver Street Culvert update – bridges have been opened, plantings have taken place.  Rocks put in place, fire hydrants protected.  City is in the process of removing trees that were laying across the stream.  Contractor will come before Commission to get final disposition of the project.  In the bypassing of the water pipe, contractor replaced it at his own expense to increase water pressure to fire hydrants and residents’ homes.  Chairman Doyle noted the City is notorious for not filing a Request for a Certificate of Compliance.  Mr. Dufromont will ask to see how soon they can come to us. Chairman Doyle this will initiate their final site visit.
Mr. Gill-Austern

· Conservation restrictions – Mr. Gill-Austern sent an e-mail to the assessor’s office asking whether or not taxes are up-to-date on all of the properties.  He also contacted the legal department asking for guidance re: what questions Commission should be asking depending on what comes back from the assessor’s office.  Commission may want to decide to send a formal message to the legal department requesting tax information.  Chairman Doyle asked Atty. McCourt to give Mr. Gill-Austern a breakdown on the information he has re: conservation restrictions.
Mr. Keleher

· No updates
Mr. Moser

· Prospect Hill trash – drafted responses back to both complaints.  Asked how Commission can have a quicker turn-around time in responding to correspondence.  Chairman Doyle replied that the Commission should send out replies quickly.  If the letters look good, we need Julie to send them out upon final approval from Chairman Doyle.

· Lazazzero invasives – Japanese knotweed is a big problem at Lazazzero Park.  When the park was renovated in 2012, one of the special conditions from the Order of Conditions was a requirement for management of the invasives for two years after completion of the park project.  The Order of Conditions is still open. Chairman Doyle stated that if it’s still open, it’s two years from date of Certificate of Compliance.  The Commission needs to make sure the Recreation Department is taking care of the invasives.   BD – send e-mail to Sandra, cutting and pasting invasives from OOC and remind that they are responsible for dealing with invasives.  PM – did make her aware of it when he was trying to remove it as a volunteer effort, then let her know it would not happen as a volunteer effort due to concerns of erosion.
New Business
· CPC – Mr. Dufromont was nominated by Mr. Gill-Austern to represent the Conservation Commission on the Community Preservation Committee (CPC) board.  Roll call vote was taken and the Commission unanimously voted “Yes”.  Close nominations. Mrs. Fowler was absent.  Roll call vote.

· Election of Officers – Chairman Doyle asked if they wanted to vote tonight for officers with Mrs. Fowler absent.  The Commission needs to elect a Chair, Vice-Chair and Secretary.  Mr. Dufromont feels that there is the chance there will be always someone who is absent from a meeting.  Mr. Keleher suggested having a discussion tonight and voting next meeting.  If one of the new Commission members were interested in becoming Chair in the future, they may want to be Vice-Chair for a year first.  Also noted that the Secretary position is one that a member would learn the most about the Commission and Conservation rules.
Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Gill-Austern, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:49 p.m.
Approved 5-28-2015


